
 
 
 

MINUTES 
AUGUST 16, 2017 

 
The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a regular meeting at 6:30pm in the 
third floor community room at the Visiting Nurse Association, 259 Lowell Street, 
Somerville, MA 02144. An audio recording of the meeting is available upon request. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The chair opened the meeting at 6:35p.m. 
 
Agenda item 1: Public comment period 
No members of the public were present 
 
Agenda item 2: Consideration of Somerville Affordable Housing Trust Fund request to bond for two 
community housing projects: 100 Homes and Clarendon Hills/North Street 
Mr. Bauer reminded the group of his conflict of interest on the Clarendon Hills/North Street as an Access 
to Justice Fellow for Greater Boston Legal Services which represents the POAH/Mass Pike tenants’ 
association joint venture. This conflict has been submitted in writing and Mr. Bauer wanted to ensure 
that the CPC and Trust Fund members were aware of this.  
 
Ms. Cassesso shared her experiences with the great need for affordable housing in Somerville. She said 
both of these projects provide a greater opportunity to provide new affordable housing units in 
Somerville than will likely arise for some time. She thanked the CPC members for their support of 
affordable housing and the Somerville Affordable Housing Trust Fund.  
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Ms. Mian shared that the site plan has been evolving for the Clarendon Hills/North Street project to 
respond to the City’s concerns, such as breaking up one large building into multiple town house style 
buildings and improving the intersection with Alewife Brook Parkway. They have secured $10.8 million 
from the state.  
 
Mr. Capuano asked what the relocation plan is for the project. Ms. Mian responded that POAH is 
working with the tenants on this issue and is negotiating a relocation agreement. POAH is paying for 
their relocation and is working with the school system to ensure that children can remain in the 
Somerville public schools. The state is contributing $7.2 million for the relocation expenses. She added 
that all current tenants will have the option to return once the project is complete.  
 
Mr. Bauer asked about the affordability limits. Ms. Mian responded that for the 216 public housing 
units, those households will pay 30% of their income and their income cannot be more than 50% of the 
area median income (AMI). For the other 60 workforce housing units, the rent is set at 105% of the area 
median income. Ms. Mian said that CPA funds will not be used for the workforce housing units because 
of the restriction that CPA funds cannot be used for units at more than 100% AMI. 276 units of the 533 
total will be permanently affordable. 
 
Mr. Feloney said the City’s Housing Division hired a consultant to review the Clarendon Hills budget to 
confirm the budget is reasonable and they have tapped all possible funding sources. The consultant 
confirmed that both of these are the case. He said that the City of Somerville will need to provide at 
least $6 million for the project, of which the Trust is currently considering requesting $4 million in CPA 
funds.  
 
Mr. Bauer said that because bonding is requested, his expectation is that the CPC would recommend 
one bond for the project rather than multiple smaller bonds because the impact on the CPA fund would 
be the same but it would be more work administratively to have two bonds. He said that the Trustees 
should consider how much they want to request in total and ask for that amount for each project in one 
request. He defers to the Trust’s opinion on what is the best allocation for each project.  
 
Ms. Murugan asked about the market rate units and their integration with the public housing units. Mr. 
Hayman said that there will be amenities on the site that will be shared by all residents within the 
complex, which will foster interactions between the residents in market rate and public housing units. 
SCC will be providing programming and servicing for the housing complex. Additional services, such as a 
day care, are still under negotiation. 
 
Mr. Bauer asked for an update on the Trust’s thinking about the total amount to request for the project. 
Ms. Cassesso said that the current thinking of the Trust is to ask for $8 million total- $4 million for each 
project- knowing that an additional request would be made for $2 million for the Clarendon Hills project. 
Mr. Feloney added that non-CPA funds within the Trust would be used towards the additional $2 million 
needed to make up the difference between the $4 million being requested for bonding for Clarendon 
Hills and the $6 million needed for the project. He said that the development team is currently working 
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to finalize the budget for the project given the changes requested by the City. Mr. LeBlanc said that the 
Trust had considered requesting a $10 million bond and suggested the Trust reconsider this recognizing 
Mr. Bauer’s comments that the CPC would not likely bond again for affordable housing in the short 
term. Mr. LeBlanc noted that the 100 Homes need is more fungible because the program can change its 
pace based on funding available. However, if the Clarendon Hills project doesn’t receive full funding, it 
won’t go forward.  
 
Mr. Fager asked what future affordable housing projects are anticipated that may be impacted by funds 
being committed for debt service. Ms. Shapiro said that the Trust did not factor in any state matching 
CPA funds in their projections and anticipates they will be receiving other funds within the Trust that can 
be used to support other housing development opportunities in the early years when the debt service 
will be at the highest percentage of the Trust’s estimated CPA allocation. 
 
Mr. Capuano asked why bonding is needed for the 100 Homes project because of the additional funding 
from Federal Realty Investment Trust (FRIT). Mr. Hayman responded that the FRIT funds are meant to 
create units as part of the affordable housing inclusionary requirement for that building. If additional 
funds do not go into 100 Homes, the FRIT funds will be net neutral in terms of affordable housing 
availability. Ms. Shapiro added that the Clarendon Hill and 100 Homes projects should be considered 
separately. They serve different populations and serve different parts of the City.  
 
Mr. Capuano asked what the impact of the bonds would be on future applicants and where CPA funds 
go. Ms. Cassesso said the Trust has been hoping for greater numbers of applications. They have also 
been very conservative in their estimates so they anticipate having sufficient funds for future projects. 
Ms. Haynes said these opportunities are very unique and she wishes that more opportunities had come 
before like this before the housing situation had become so difficult in Somerville. As a banker, she 
thinks this is an appropriate risk to take. Ms. Burbidge said that 18% of the housing funds have gone to 
support housing programs such as rental assistance.  
 
Mr. Fager asked POAH the timeline for the Clarendon Hill project. Ms. Mian responded that she would 
need to know the final funding decision by January.  
 
CPC Members’ Discussion of the Projects: 
 
Mr. Capuano agrees this is a unique opportunity, even though he is general reluctant to bond. He 
supported delegating the authority to manage the affordable housing CPA funds to the Trust because he 
trusts their professional opinion. He puts a lot of credit in the request of the Trust to bond for these 
projects because they would not make these requests if they did not understand what the impact would 
be on other projects. He believes the project needs to go forward and the CPC should recommend 
funding for the amount needed and rely on the advice of the Trust on how much funding should go to 
100 Homes.  
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Mr. Fager said one way to look at this project is as a 30 year mortgage but does not like to think of 
burdening the residents of Somerville. This is something about which he needs to put in a lot of thought.  
 
Ms. Murugan said this is a once in a lifetime opportunity. She knows POAH and said they have a great 
reputation. She said that she has concerns about using almost all of the CPA housing funding for one 
project. However, it will be creating 60 net new units of affordable housing which may be sufficient 
benefit.  
 
Mr. McCallum asked about the state match. Ms. Stelljes said that Community Preservation Coalition is 
working with supportive officials in the State House to fund the CPA state trust fund more sustainably 
but the outcome of those efforts is not guaranteed.  
 
Mr. Bauer said he agrees with colleagues about the value of the projects proposed but is cautious about 
bonding. He wants to ensure that there are rainy day funds available to support projects with 
emergency needs, like the Mystic Water Works the CPC received last year. 
 
Agenda item 3: Fall events update 
Ms. Murugan updated the committee that the CPC is hosting the CPA and the City forum on September 
16th and the 5th anniversary celebration on September 9th. The 5th anniversary celebration is a walking 
tour that culminates with a celebration at Prospect Hill Park. The forum will focus on the unique 
challenges that cities that have adopted CPA face. Approximately 35 people will attend from CPA cities 
from around the state.  
 
Ms. Stelljes requested that CPC members volunteer for the 5th anniversary celebration on September 9th.  
 
Mr. Bauer announced that the Community Preservation Coalition will be having a conference in 2018 
with a cities track. Ms. Stelljes said that Mr. Bauer will represent Somerville on the content committee 
for that conference. There will be a graphic facilitator to document the forum’s outputs to be able to 
share at the Coalition’s conference.  
  
Next meeting: The next CPC meeting will be held at 6:30pm on September 27, 2017 at the Visiting 
Nurse Association.  
 
Meeting Adjournment 
Upon motion from Mr. Capuano, seconded by Ms. Murugan, the Committee voted 6-0 to adjourn at 
approximately 8:40. 
 
Documents and Exhibits 

1. Agenda 
2. FY17 Housing Bond Estimated Debt Service  
3. 100 Homes Initiative draft funding recommendation 
4. 100 Homes Update memo 
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5. Clarendon Hill Apartments draft funding recommendation 
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